Minutes Town Employee Safety Committee
January 11, 2022 

Attendees: B. Dennler, K. Lawer, E. Weinsteiger, B. Treiss, D. Maheu, B. Cady, E. Lamb

Call to Order 1:06pm

Approval of July 12, 2021 Special Meeting 1st Ben/ 2nd Kelly Motion Carried Unanimously

Approval of October 26, 2021 Special Meeting 1st Donna/ 2nd Ben Motion Carried Unanimously

Discuss Safety and Operations:

Town Hall reported that security cameras have been installed. There is a parking lot light that has issues and is being worked on. There have been complaints that the front sidewalk has some dark blind spots and might need some solar lighting to help. There was  a morning that the back door was found open.

The Public Works is still having an odor with their water. A water sample should be sent out. There is still a door issue and Bernie will ask Dean about the status of this.

No issues reported at Transfer Station

The Senior Center has no new issues for safety. A Reminder of the Dirt parking lot snow/ice issues and the crosswalk where it meets the sidewalk at front entrance has lifted and can be hazardous. Also regarding the Covid test kit giveaway a few residents at Senior apartments called and complained about possible issues with not being able to get home if needed. Alarm company came and tested areas; found some issues and corrected as needed.

The Library currently has ice built up at back lower door. Donna questioned who is supposed to do snow/ice maintenance after a storm. The library will continue to put ice melt but Town Maintenance will be  called to address situation. The path that goes from upper part of building to lower part of building is on the dark side with lighting. Solar lights was a suggestion.

No issues reported with Police.

The Fire Department for many years has had major ice issues at their Apparatus Bay Door Area and doesn’t understand why this issue has not been addressed. It is a serious issue as this is a much needed and used door that many volunteers use in a quick manner. Also there is weather stripping on the back meeting door that is missing and in need of repair. Visibility to the outside is seen and there is heat loss and a clear draft.

Covid Issues-N95 Masks are still available at the town hall. And Test Kits for town employees that have had exposure or are exhibiting symptoms may pick one up.

Next Meeting Date: April 12th, 1pm. Location to be determined.

Adjournment at 1:26 pm

